[bookmark: _Hlk190115948][image: 0e9faf88fec978cb3c60990331b3497a.png][image: ]Middleton Parish Council
		


Minutes of meeting held Wednesday June 4th 2025, Middleton Village Hall, 7pm

Present:	Cllr J Beamish				Apologies:	Cllr S Smith
		Cllr G Keegan						Cllr M Watson
		Cllr P Rotherham					
		Cllr F Smith 
Cllr G Hawkins								
		Clerk Michelle Skinner

	
	Public Questions:
None
	



	23/25
	Community updates:
None, however covered at Annual Meeting 4th June
	

	24/25
	Apologies for absence
Received from Cllr S Smith and Cllr M Watson

	

	25/25
	Declarations of Interest

	None

	26/25
	Minutes of previous meeting
Wednesday  12th March agreed and signed by Cllr Beamish as correct record of meeting

	Cllr Beamish
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27/25

27/25.1

27.25.2



27/25.3









27/25.4
	Matters arising:

17/25 Reroute of T9 remains unresolved, MPC will request update for next meeting

06/25.2– Access to VH carpark discussions outstanding 

Discussion regarding request for sound system to be installed on VG bandstand, request for MPC to fund costs, MPC rejected request to fund as did not see as benefit for the community

Discussion regarding 1500 fete committee repayment .
Cllr Keegan advise grant application to be made ( circa £4k)which would cover the outstanding debt, provide new  tables and gazebos and will pay for new fridges 
No funds would be available for speaker system for bandstand 
Discussion regarding contribution to 60+ lunch club perhaps for day out however £500 is maximum MPC grant allowed each year, agreed and to discuss with Penny Jenkins
A discussion ensued, and Cllr Keegan reiterated the need for urgent responses as fete is 12th July

It was agreed to pay the requested contribution , £215 for the VH broadband invoice 
	
Cllr Watson

Cllr G Hawkins

All



All









All

	28/25
	Key Financial Projects
2025:
All costs agreed as follows:
Walmley Landscapes as per quotation 3rd March, all labour and materials
Village Green groundworks	- cost £2525 
Picnic bench bases		- cost £2875
Pathway benches 		- cost £875
Storage unit landscaping		- cost £3580

Replacement benches for VG, on order with a delivery date w/x 21st April
1 x memorial bench for new memorial area
3 x benches to replace existing around the green 
·                                                   cost £3200

Basket ball area mark out		- cost £1200
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29/25.1


29/25.2

29/25.3

29/25.4


29/25.5


	New Actions:

Cllr Smith to arrange ongoing clearance of ditches and drains, dependent on availability of Mr J Styles, costs approx. 700

It was noted the costs of the February gully clean to be claimed from NWBC, total £1800 MPC to speak with Cllr Green at next meeting

Cllr Keegan to speak with Matt Price/BBV re over grown hedges on HS2 locations

Cllr Beamish to arrange meeting with Mr S Maxey regarding parking, housing concerns and garage site , all of which remain outstanding from previous correspondence

Cllr Keegan to speak to Graham Stanley regarding Highways Community Fund

	

Cllr F Smith


All


Cllr Keegan




Cllr Keegan

	30/25


30/25.1






30/25.2
30/25.3
30/25.4
30/25.5

30/25.6






30/25.7

	Report from Councilors and Clerk:

Cllr Keegan : 
To review Highways related project fund from Warwickshire County Council, to provide financial support for local highways-related projects
Met with Graham Stanley to review this speeding and road issues face within Middleton, review the signage along the Coppice Lane Bend, review the chevron and various other signs to be replaced. Update has been requested

Cllr Beamish – none
Cllr Smith – none
Cllr Hawkins – none
Cllr Rotherham – none

Cllr Watson:
20/25.6
Garage Sites, advised a review across the Borough of all owned garage sites would be conducted by end of Jan and would update MPC accordingly, however this report would have to be presented to the Resources Board who would then accept or request further recommendations

Clerk:
Speed signs have been received, to be put up after fete
Finance – see below
Digital Screen – to be replaced once VH pathway and frontage project has been agreed
The Green Man – issues raised by residents regarding the new ownership and the inconsistencies of opening, management and staff, MPC has written to Stout and Stone alerting the to the local concerns
Audit will take place during the month of June , clerk to report back next meeting

	



Cllr Keegan











Cllr Watson please update









	22/25
	Finance:
	Balance at 28April 2025
	 
	22,050.29

	Add receipts
	 
	2,155.75

	 
	 
	24,206.04

	Deduct Payments
	 
	14,406.43

	Balance at  30 May 2025
	 
	9,799.61

	 
	 
	 

	reserve account 
	 
	9,519.94

	Events account
	 
	2,120.97

	 
	 
	 

	TOTAL MAY2025
	 
	21,440.52




	

	
	
Meeting Closed: 8.35pm

Next Meeting
Wednesday 2nd July 6.30pm


Signed:__________________________________________________________Date___________________
	





	




	ACTION LOG
	

	ITEM
	ACTION
	BY WHOM

	29/25

29/25.1


29/25.2

29/25.3

29/25.4


29/25.5


	New Actions:

Cllr Smith to arrange ongoing clearance of ditches and drains, dependent on availability of Mr J Styles, costs approx. 700

It was noted the costs of the February gully clean to be claimed from NWBC, total £1800 MPC to speak with Cllr Green at next meeting

Cllr Keegan to speak with Matt Price/BBV re over grown hedges on HS2 locations

Cllr Beamish to arrange meeting with Mr S Maxey regarding parking, housing concerns and garage site , all of which remain outstanding from previous correspondence

Cllr Keegan to speak to Graham Stanley regarding Highways Community Fund

	

Cllr F Smith


All


Cllr Keegan




Cllr Keegan
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